Tennis Fast Becoming a Major Sport in OCC

Response to last month's flyer was tremendous! We didn't realize how many tennis enthusiasts there are in the Club. Based on returns received by the end of August, some 120 members are interested in tennis. Of this number, by mid-September, 60 had asked to be placed on the roster that will facilitate getting a game and meeting new players. Those who want to join this group may add their names to this roster on the bulletin hoard next to the Beach Shop. Questions or suggestions for the committee should be referred to Jon Haig (days 531-8002) or Phil Whitney (day or evening 422-7644).

Among the events underway or being considered by the tennis committee are Club singles and doubles elimination tournaments; matches with other clubs; a youth program; obtaining courts for Club activities, and perhaps obtaining a Club Pro on a part time basis. Your interest in these possibilities and suggestions for the future are welcome and encouraged. Contact the Tennis Committee—Jon Haig, Chairman, Marge Phillips, Joy Crandelmire, Tom Lewis, and Phil Whitney.

OCC Softball Team going strong in Oahu Open League's Northern Division

The Club's softball team, champions of the Surveyor's League, is currently (mid-September) in second place in the northern division of the Oahu Open League, with a three wins, one loss record. The team defeated the Aliis 12-2; the Vampires (Samoan) 8-4; the Oahu Prison Dodgers 21-9. They lost to Nitta Bros. in a 10-12 heartbreaker.

Outstanding performers on the OCC team included: Roger Cundall, hitting a sizzling .733, with 3 homers to his credit; Johnny Mounts and Dave Pierson, both hitting .620, and